Kenai Peninsula Chapter of the Alaska Farm Bureau
48250 East End Road Homer, Alaska 99603
(907) 235-6278 snowshoe@xyz.net

December 6, 2005
Dear President Ron Long and Members of the Assembly:

We, the 45 members of the Kenai Peninsula Chapter of the Alaska Farm Bureau, urge

you to adopt Resolution 2005-102.

The plan to downsize and consolidate Farm Services Agency offices in Homer and
Wasilla was developed in total secrecy by the State Executive Director of the Alaska
Farm Services Agency, Chad Padgett. Chad has met with total and unanimous
opposition to his plan,

because it would cripple delivery of USDA Farm Bill Programs to the farmers and
stockgrowers of Alaska. We use these programs and we are working hard to develop
new programs for the 2007 Farm Bill that will specifically address the concerns and
needs of farmers and stockgrowers in the “geographically disadvantaged areas™ of
Alaska, Hawaii,

Puerto Rico, Guam and the Virgin Islands.

The Homer “County” is approximately the size of Texas, yet 84% of the producers who
avail themselves of FSA and NRCS programs live on the Kenai Peninsula. Closing the

Homer office just doesn’t make any sense.
Thank you for your kind consideration of this issue.
Respectfully submitted,

Jan Flora
Secretary, Kenai Peninsula Chapter of the Alaska Farm Bureau Agenda ltemﬂ 1 . q

Kenai Director, Alaska Farm Bureau Board of Directors
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